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CHAIR MATEO: . . . (gavel). . . Meeting of the Policy Committee for September 18, 2007 will
come to order. The Members present with us this afternoon, we have the Committee
Vice-Chair, Member Hokama; also with us this afternoon is Member Baisa, Johnson,
Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla, and Victorino. Excused this afternoon is
Member Anderson. Also in our presence this afternoon, we have from the
Administration, the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, Ms. Vanessa Medeiros; as
well as the Assistant Housing Administrator, Mr. Herman Andaya; and Mr. Ed Kushi, the
Department of Corporation Counsel. And our Committee Staff this afternoon, we have
both Analysts, Gayle Revels and Ms. Kirstin Hamman; as well as our Secretary,
Ms. Camille Sakamoto. We have one individual signed up to testify this afternoon.
. . . And that individual is Sandy Baz. Sandy. . .will you. . .please recognize yourself and
let us know whether you represent an organization or speaking as an individual?
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

MR. BAZ: Thank you. Actually. . .I might have confused a little bit. Good morning. . .uh, no, I
guess it's good afternoon . . . (laughter).. .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: Good morning.
MR. BAZ: . . . (laughter). . . It seems like it's still morning
CHAIR MATEO: . . . (laughter).. .
MR. BAZ: Excuse me. My name is Sandy Baz. I am the Executive. . .Executive Director of
Maui Economic Opportunity. I am also the Chair of the Maui Housing Council, and in
that capacity, I am testifying before you this afternoon. The Maui Housing Council is the
group of nonprofit developers that have gotten together to make sure that affordable
housing is kept a priority and actually. . .we're the ones that. . .that get that affordable
housing built. . .whether it be the bricks and mortar or the nails and hammers.
And. . .we're testifying on behalf of this project, the 201H project for Maui Lani. These
affordable housing units that are gonna be designated for 80 percent and below the
median income level are incredibly needed in our County. As far as the developer. . .is
ready to go with construction as soon as they can get permits. And this would be units
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that would be. . .ready to, to house some of our, our. . .residents that really could use this
assistance. I did get from the developer a chart of the affordable housing rental ranges.
And the rents ranging from 1,100 dollars to, I guess. . .1,257 dollars depending on the
size of the unit and also the range of your income. Now this project, I know, is part of a
larger project of Maui Lani which was zoned so many, many years ago. And as part of
their requirements of, of their zoning, they're required to provide this affordable housing.
So this isn't gonna be new housing. You know, this isn't something they should be
necessarily applauded for. This is something that they. . .might have been nice for them
to build earlier. But right now, they're ready to build it and I think that we should
support them in that construction. Couple of other things that I wanted to make sure
of--that you understand the need for affordable rentals. That has been a big push of, not
only Maui Nui Housing Task Force and Maui Housing Council, but MEO. We, you
know, we serve--a lot of our clients are 80 percent and below the median income level.
Many, many of them are. And many, many of them can't afford a place to own, but they
can definitely afford a place to rent. And there's not enough for them. Why there's not
enough rentals, we could argue TVRs and a lot of other things, but right now there's not
enough rentals, so we definitely need these rentals. I also listened to the discuss
and. . .wanna make sure that people understand that people that are. . .our residents of
Maui County that are 80 percent and below of the median income level are
not. . .criminals They're not perpetrators. They're not people--these are our family,
these are our friends, these are neighbors. I, myself, lived about 30 years of my life. . .80,
below 80 percent of the median income level. You know? I know all of you very well
and I don't think that you think that I'm a criminal or perpetrator or anything like that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . (laughter).. .
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. BAZ: Last thing is the. . .length of time on this. For most of the community or most
of. . .of who I represent, the idea of affordable housing in perpetuity is something that in
incredibly great. I know, I understand that there is a ten-year limit on this, but I
encourage--whether it be the developers, the Council. . .to work with nonprofits to be
able to make this rental affordable in perpetuity. That could be, happen by working with
anyone of the Maui Housing Council members to provide that rental. . .that rental. . .in, in
perpetuity. Once it belongs to a nonprofit, then it's gonna be set for that purpose for life.
And I just encourage you to, to do that. And with that, I'd be happy to answer any
questions you have as well.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: --Mr. Baz. Mr. Victorino?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Sandy, thank you for being here. Let me clarify a
couple of things. First of all, the part about criminal elements and all that was brought up
by outside testifiers. And most of us was. . .were appalled by that. We did not accept
that kind of testimony as being valid. And I said at that time that those kinds of people,
all you're saying is I don't want 'em in my neighborhood, but they're good people 'cause
they're same as I am. Like you, we've worked all our lives and we have lived below
that, that poverty line or that medium [sic/ income line. So we understand that.
Secondly, it wasn't 10 years, it was 15 years for the change over at that point. Not 10
years, it was a 15 year old. And I was the one that was looking for 25 years to make sure
that it extended even longer because rentals, you know, 10, 15 years go like that, Sandy.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And so we wanna make sure that we can do that so they
can look for nonprofit groups to take over. And. . .and thirdly, we, too, believe just like
you, we need affordable rentals along with affordable housing. And we support the
concept of affordable rentals. And in looking into the matter since we've last met, I've
found a lot of acceptance to this idea. So thank you for coming to reinforce in our mind
that your task force and along with all the others who are working diligently to find our
working people of Maui rentals and affordable housing so they can survive and make a
living and raise their families here. So thank you, Sandy, for your help. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, additional questions? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.. .when we were here last, Sandy, there was a lot of
discussion about the proposed rentals for this project and a lot of discussion about
affordability and what, actually, a person can afford. And of course, we wound up
discussing at length utilities. . .and how utilities play into this. And should it be, you
know, say it's 1,250 dollars, then of course there's a question of utilities. And we found
that the HUD guidelines included utilities. And, yet, the chart we had didn't. And. . .you
know, then there was a discussion of are these gonna be really affordable if people have
to pay this rent plus utilities. Then there was discussion and. . .it's been interesting to me
that you know when we talk about affordability, frequently we talk about well, and it's
often thrown out so I'll just continue to use it--a police officer. And a new police officer
makes 50,000 dollars a year. But it's my experience that majority of the families here on
Maui--and I'm not saying it's a good thing, don't get me wrong. . .because I realize that a
lot of families would prefer not to be in this situation. But in your experience at MEO,
and I know you deal with lots and lots of families that we're talking about--is it not the
case that usually there's more than one income in the family?
MR. BAZ: Yes. Generally, if, if the family is of . .either married or. . .living together where,
you know, there is. . .two-person, two-income earner, if there's two people that
are. . .could be income earners, generally they usually are income earners. But their
wages usually range, the, you'll see, a lot of our clients will be the. . .even combined
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incomes may still only be about 20 dollars an hour. And that's, that's a pretty common
thing. But then if there's usually two income earners, there's usually at least two
dependents and, and sometimes maybe more. So we have to take that all into the
concept. That's why the HUD and, and everybody uses family size as a measurement,
not just income.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much 'cause I think that's very important as we
discuss affordability. And you know, my own experience is that in my life I would have
preferred not to work. Everybody wants to stay home, and I'm sure your family does,
too, to take care of their children. But we find this is not practicable. And so most of us,
you know, have two incomes. And as children grow up, sometimes it's even three and
four because they get the jobs at McDonald's or wherever it is that they find part-time
work. So. . .you know, we have to, I think, be realistic. And I don't, I know that I know
personally a lot of families who could get an apartment at 1,250 dollars a month, a nice
brand new apartment in the middle of, of . .town. I mean, this is close to town, all the
facilities, all the amenities, you know, close to the. . .to the movies and the shopping
centers and schools and whatever--would be, really jump at the chance. Do you think
that's a fair assumption?
MR. BAZ: Oh, yes, most definitely. Uh . . .
. . . to answer two of your questions there, first one, affordability. You asked about
utilities. And one of the things that the Maui Housing Council has been doing is working
with either developers on Maui as well as getting information from USDA and other
resources on green building. One of things that we can do to reduce the cost of a
person's house, you know, the shelter over their head is to reduce the cost of utilities. So
including things that you wouldn't normally include in what would be deemed as
affordable housing as, such as insulation, such as. . .you know, sometimes even air
conditioners. You'd think they would be more, but they're actually. . .can reduce cost
sometimes. Solar water heating systems and compact fluorescent lights--the things that
may take a little bit more money in the. . .in the short-term, but in the long-term for the,
the residents, the renters, it'll save them lots of money. So I'd encourage the developers
to look at those areas as well as they're creating this development plan. It'll help the end
costs to the users. Then. . . your second was. . .regarding . . .
. . . I forgot, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Well, we'll let that go, but I'll end up, Chair, with one last
one. And that is what does your waiting list look like at MEO now for rental assistance.
I'm curious if that's growing or holding steady or how we doing?
MR. BAZ: Um. . .okay. I, I remembered your second question and I'll get to, let me do the, the
first question was location, you asked about where it's located. Having. . .housing units
close to schools, parks, and work is something that, you know, we've been hearing a lot
about this idea called "smart growth". One of the main concepts of smart growth is that
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you don't need a car to get to where you're going. And if they are going to school and
recreating in an area that's close to their housing, that's less cost for them in gas and, and
all those different--maybe they don't need the second car, maybe they can just do
away. . .do with one car. Then your, your last question. We have, we've changed the
rental assistance program in cooperation with the County in, in the design of it. The way
we work it out now is that we provide assistance to individuals on a shorter. . .a. . .not
just a one-time assistance, but over a six-month period we'll give them a declining
subsidy for their rent. What this allows them to do is--and they're required as part of
that, receiving that subsidy is to come to credit classes, they come to budgeting classes,
they. . .they help, we help them with better employment sometimes. Sometimes it's
daycare, sometimes it's transportation, all the other services that MEO can provide--we
can work with them on those, those kind of things. And. . .so sometimes what we've
been able to do is. . .well, for one thing, 100 percent of the people that have been in that
program are still residing in the, in the rental that they came in to get the assistance-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh!
MR. BAZ: --which is a big support. We don't have that many waiting. I'd say probably about
40 or 50 right now because the money's been coming in steadier from the County, the
contracts aren't just on the fiscal year, they're, they're kind of staggered so. . .it's not that
bad.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. Those are very admirable results if the folks are still
in the, in the rental that they rented.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I certainly like the idea of credit counseling and you know,
assistance until they're totally adjusted.
MR. BAZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MR. BAZ: Just. . .we were able to get two people actually into buying a home through that
program.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . . . Wow!
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Good afternoon, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Good afternoon.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Nice to see you here. You mention about your. . .house,
housing alliance.
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Urn. . .and then you also mentioned about MEO having a
list of potential people that wanna rent apartments.
. . . By any chance, do you have any information in regards to the families that you have
on the list right now--either at MEO or at the housing alliance that are living with
families today that wanna get out from that particular situation?
MR. BAZ: We don't keep a list that has that data on there. The list that we have basically is just
names and phone numbers. On occasion we will also collect family size. But not, no, no
list that says what their current situation is. But we do get calls every day from people
who are looking for housing and need rental housing. And we refer them to the
newspaper, other resources. I know for a short period of time the County had a list going,
but I don't know what the status of that list is right now.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. And the reason why I ask is that the
neighborhood where I come from, you know, I. . .I know for myself that there's
families. . .also living with their parents until they can get ahead. And one of the things
that I see is. . .you know, is a problem for the neighborhood is that because we have two
and three families, you know, renting or living with parents or families, you know, we
got. . .issues with cars being parked on the side of the road which cause, you know,
unsafe conditions. And, and. . .you know, hopefully that, you know, your alliance or at
MEO, you know, can provide us that kind of information so that at least we know that
how many of 'em are living with families today.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I mean, I can give you some anecdotal information, but most of it is. . .you
know if you like. . .want real data, we haven't done a survey like that. But that is, there's
a term for that, it's called "hidden homeless". And those are the individuals that, yeah, if
you drive down Papa Avenue. . .go, go by about 7 o'clock at night, you know, go down
some of these streets in Kahului and you'll see where there's ten cars in one driveway.
And you know that there's, you know, more than ten people living in there. And that's,
you know, that's the situation that our families are dealing with right now 'cause there
isn't the availability of the inventory that they need for rental housing.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, additional questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. BAZ: Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Baz was the only individual that signed up to testify this afternoon. If
there's any other individual wanting to testify, please come on down to the podium and
we'll give you the opportunity to share your manao with us.
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR MATEO: . . . Members, seeing no one advancing, with no objections, the Chair will
close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR MATEO: And before we move on to our agenda, Members, I would just like to be sure
that you are all aware that the agenda items on our agenda today, we need to address
them today. We attempted to poll the Committee Members to, to check your availability
in staying until 6 p.m. this evening in order for us to complete. The majority of the
Members provided no response. So at this time, I will ask us, I will ask you for your
cooperation in helping us move this agenda forward because if we're not able to move
this agenda, we will schedule another meeting as soon as possible. Okay? So I think that
these things can be adjusted today. They are not as .. .
. . . problem-some because the first item that we will be dealing with, POL-7(1), this is
our third meeting on this item. So I think we're ready for the major push in, in these
regards. So the first item, again, is POL-7(1), HRS Chapter 201H Affordable Housing
Project, Maui Lani Site 6D Affordable Housing Project.
ITEM NO. 7(1): HRS CHAPTER 201H AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROJECTS (MAUI
LANI SITE 6D) (C.C. No. 07-13)

CHAIR MATEO: Members, this project consists of 72 total units--60 two-bedroom units and
12 three-bedroom units. Units will be offered for families earning less than 80 percent of
Maui County's median income. The Director of Housing and Human Concerns has
recommend [sic] approval of this project. What we have before us are three resolutions.
The first resolution approves the proposed resolution with the various exemptions. The
second proposed resolution approves. . .approves with modifications to Attachment "1".
And the third resolution disapproves. So, Members, at our last meeting, we ended
discussion with considerations of modifications. Each of the Members were asked to
submit to the Chair your considerations, and we did get them. The Chair was able to put
them or compile them in a form. And that has been provided to each one of you. I'm
sure you all had the chance of taking a look at them. And. . .not to beat a dead horse, but
just a reminder, we are fighting a clock. So it's the Chair's hope that we will be able to
reach consensus this afternoon as we formulate the attachment. So, Members, if you can
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at this point turn to or refer to the, my memo to you, dated September 17 th . .where we
listed eight of the modifications?
COMMITTEE'S PROPOSED MODIFICATION NUMBER 2 AND NUMBER 3
CHAIR MATEO: . .. And the Chair would just like to note at this time. . .if you look at
modification Number 2 and Number 3, both these items were discussed on both. . .on the
last meeting that we had. Number 2 just required the maintenance. . .and the
homeowners' association fees to be part of the base rent. And in discussion, the
Applicant didn't have a problem in including it in the base rent. The. . .item Number
3. . .item Number 3 is strictly housekeeping, because if you take a look at the application
itself, the breakdown in the housing units are different. What we are looking at is what is
being shown. On this modification, there are 60 two-bedroom units and 12
three-bedroom units. So this, these are both house, that is a housekeeping item. Unless
there's additional discussion on Number 2 and Number 3, we can do that right now.
. . . Otherwise, if there is consensus with these two items, we will move to another item.
Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Consensus.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. The. . .if you can please refer to Number 7? Number 7 was-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair? Chair 9
CHAIR MATEO: --submitted by Mr. Victorino-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can we go back to the last one, item Number 3?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You say it's gonna be 60 two-bedroom units . . .
CHAIR MATEO: And 12-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: . . . and 12 three-bedroom-CHAIR MATEO: --three-bedroom units.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --units? As based on this?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR MATEO: It, it was. . .the application, the application that was submitted to us. . .in
terms of the number of units had changed. And the actuals, this was submitted to us
prior to the change And you know what, I have the Applicants here. And, Members, if
there's no objections. . .we have with us, Leiane Paci and Gwen Hiraga. . .as well as
Darren Suzuki. So maybe if Ms. Paci can come up and respond to the question on the
change of the number of . .uh, not "the number of the units", but the. . .composition-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Is that a breakdown-CHAIR MATEO: --of number of units?
MS. PACI: Hi, Leiane Paci with Maui Lani. The summary in the application is incorrect, as far
as the breakdown of the units. But if you look at the. . .the plans for the units? The plans
are correct in the application. So the, the plans correctly reflect the 60 two-bedroom units
and the 12 three-bedroom units.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So what is shown in here is incorrect?
MS. PACT: The. . .the plans in the booklet are correct. The write-up is incorrect.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Fine. Thank you.
MS. PACI: Okay.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you for that question, Mr. Pontanilla. The Chair is gonna
return to Number 7.

COMMITTEE'S PROPOSED MODIFICATION NUMBER 7
CHAIR MATEO: Number 7 was submitted by Mr. Victorino. And during our last Committee
meeting, it was both Mr. Victorino and Mr. Hokama that touched on this particular item.
Number 7 reads: that all units have a. . .a low-flow and dual-flush toilet facility.
Mr. Hokama's concern was regarding environmental. . .standards; and Mr. Victorino's
concern dealt primarily, strictly with this particular issue. Maybe Mr. Victorino could
either expand on this if, if you so choose at this point, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, simply. . .and I think the Applicant had said that they
were willing to do this. I think both myself and Chair Hokama seem the. . .we feel the
same way--that this is a means both environmentally and conserving, an ability to
conserve water in a new project, which hopefully in the future all projects will take the
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lead on. So I think Leiane, if I. . .I may be incorrect, but I think Leiane guys said they
saw no problem in doing this. So I hope that this will be accepted and we can move on.
CHAIR MATEO: And, and I believe, Mr. Victorino, in, in addition to the discussion at the last
meeting, there was also a question on whether or not this particular change would or
would not affect either the cost of the unit or the rent, or the rent that was gonna be
involved with it. So-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think. . .again, the Applicant mentioned it would be real
nominal. And I, I think we've looked at it. But maybe they can answer the question for
US.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Leiane?
MS. PACI: I don't know that the cost would be very "nominal", but we'll absorb the cost and
include it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Leiane, I. . .I can't remember if we had discussed doing
solar or if you had planned on installation of solar within this particular project.
MS. PACI: We did not discuss that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, because. . .I know that we have the Solar Roofs
Initiative and there's other measures in terms of tax credits at the State level. So would it
be something that you could at least consider including as far as an
environmental. . .component? But also, I think it would help in the reduction of the
monthly cost for hot water heaters or, you know, any--and particularly because the units
are gonna have washers and dryers.
. . . Will have washers . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Paci, would you be able to respond?
NOTE: Silence.

MS. PACI: . . . Sure. I. . .I suppose we could include solar. I mean, with the understanding that
that's a. . .that's a cost-saving that, that's passed on to the renters. You know, that's not a
cost-savings that, that. . .that the developer sees. But we're willing to do that.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I think though that underneath the Solar. . .Roofs Initiative
or underneath some of the State policies, as the developer of the unit, you may be
eligible. And I can't, I don't know what the current rules and regs are, but I believe even
as a developer including it as a component, I believe there are incentives for you to
include that. So as far as the in, original installation, that would, I believe, be eligible for
it.
MS. PACI: So it offsets some costs-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh. And perhaps MECO. . .you know. . I know
because I've spoken to Mr. Reinhardt and there are ways that they can actually work with
you and perhaps even qualify under Solar Roofs . . .
MS. PACI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Thank you, Ms. Paci. Members, Number 7, if
there is consensus with Number 7, we will move to the other items.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mist, Mr. Chair? Can we-CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Can we also include solar in, in that-CHAIR MATEO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --if it's agreeable?
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, she. . .Ms. Paci just indicated "yes".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I just wanted to make sure 'cause it wasn't on
. (laughter). . . the paper.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah. Staff, Staff is helping us chart it because, you know, it's being
amended as we go down. So-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Great.
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CHAIR MATEO: --we'll get consensus during this process-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: --and the end when we address the resolution, we will have a final readout so
we're all aware of the additions. Okay? Thank you. Members. . .we're gonna move, if
you can move to Number 1?
COMMITTEE'S PROPOSED MODIFICATION NUMBERS 1, 4, 5, and 6

CHAIR MATEO: Number 1 reads: that the second phase of the project be comprised of units
that are affordable to families earning 80 percent to 160 percent of median family
income. Number 1. . .is in line with the submission by Ms. Baisa, Number 4. Both have
similar . . .
.. . references. So, Ms. Baisa, the Chair would like you to. . .give us a brief little
explanation of your modification Number 4.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Mr. Chair, I submitted this because at, during our last
meeting there was an extensive discussion about the concern for perpetual affordability
and what would occur after 15 years. And there was. . .some feelings that it wasn't a
good idea to go ahead with a 201H that would eventually, you know, get higher. And
there were a lot of concerns about, that this be kept in perpetuity. And people were not
sure about ways that this could be done. So I had a conversation with
Mr. John Andersen, who is the Executive Director of Na Hale 0 Maui. And he
clear. . .clarified for me that it was possible that this land could be donated to the Na Hale
O Maui and then the improvements, which are the buildings, could be purchased by
Na Hale 0 Maui using tax credits. And then, of course, because Na Hale 0 Maui's
mission is to keep affordable housing affordable in perpetuity, that this would be a way to
do it. I am not saying that this is the way that it has to be done, but if we're looking for a
way to do it, I am proposing that this is a solution.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, comments? Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman. This is more related to
Number 1, but I guess it ties into 4. If I could ask a question of the Applicant?
CHAIR MATEO: Sure. Go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Number 1, which was being submitted by the Chair,
Ms. Paci--that the second phase of the project be comprised of units that are affordable to
. . . (end of tape, start 1B). . . families earning 80 percent to 160 percent of median family
income--the second phase, how many units are you looking at constructing?
MS. PACI: When. . .when they're talking about the "second phase", they're talking about
affordable terms. So they're not talking about-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, so not the-MS. PACI: --construction phases-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --total construction . . .
MS. PACI: So there's still-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you.
MS. PACI: --a total of 72 units.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, okay. Thank you. I just wanted to get that-MS. PACI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --clarification.
MS. PACI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: When they. . .typically when we see "first phase", there's
X number of units built and . . . (inaudible). . . So. . .okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
. . . You, you heard Member Baisa provide you information in regards to item Number 4.
Can you give me comments on that?
MS. PACI: Yes. I, I understand the goal of the Council in trying to. . .create projects that are
affordable in perpetuity. And I actually drafted a little paragraph that. . .I'd like to
propose as a possibility for this project, which I, I think is kind of a balanced opportunity
where it would be a cooperative effort between both the developer and the County. And
it reads: if mutually agreed upon, the County may exercise a first right of refusal during

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 18, 2007

the first 15-year affordable-rental period and purchase the project at fair market value.
The County may then transfer management and/or ownership of the Project to a third
party not-for-profit organization or community land trust in order to ensure that the
project remain affordable in perpetuity. The terms of transfer and management shall
comply with communitywide covenants and standards. And that last sentence is, is
basically just to make sure that the upkeep of the buildings and everything is, is managed
to the level that, that we would expect of all residents in Maui Lani.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Baisa--uh, go ahead. Go ahead-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Can I ask a question?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
. . . Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Hearing that, can you give me some
comments in regards to. . .purchasing of a development fair market value, at fair market
value? Any comments on that?
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Medeiros?
MS. MEDEIROS: Urn...
. . . Uh. . .that's sort of a very broad question. Do you have. . .do you want a broad
answer or are you looking for something more specific . . . (laughter).. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: More specific. . .oh, give me your broad answer,
whatever you have.
MS. MEDEIROS: . . .(laughter). . . Well, I, I guess the very simple answer is that you know,
again, fair market value would be the appraised value. And. . .you know, appraised value
is always based on, on timing. So if the proposal is that the County would have an
opportunity to purchase at fair market value. . .a lot of that would be determined by
timing.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Question. Kahului Town Terrace was recently taken
over by a nonprofit organization.
MS. MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: The purchase of that housing. . .you got any details on
that, on, on as far as, you know, did they pay fair market value or was it discounted?
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MS. MEDEIROS: I, I believe. . .in fact, thank God we just had some discussions about this
recently. I believe it was appraised at approximately 18 million, but it was sold at
13 million, roughly, around there. So there was some, some discount. . .provided.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Ms. Baisa, followed by Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Um. . .I defer to Ms. Johnson.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and. . .and when I was talking with ...(laughter
Ms. Paci, my. . .I guess Number 5 and Number 6 sort of mirror-CHAIR MATEO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --exactly what Ms. Baisa's talking about but in a little bit
different terms. And my only question would be that because when. . .Leiane, you're,
you're actually developing this particular component, there of course is the value of the
land. Are, are you also including that in the fair market value?
. . . Or just the structures themselves?
MS. PACI: I would imagine it would include the land.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And, and my only problem with that is that basically
this is a requirement that's tied to the overall development of the project, this is the
affordable component. So ostensibly, there would be a cost associated with satisfaction
of fulfilling this particular obligation. So if you, basically, recoup the cost of the land
and the cost of the improvements on the land, then my question, I guess would be to
Corporation Counsel. Have you really, in essence, satisfied the requirement of the
affordable housing component now that the County would have to compensate you? In
essence, we'd be satisfying . . . (laughter). . . the requirement because we would just. . .be
taking it over. So you, you kind of understand why . . . (laughter). . . you know that may
be a question? And I don't know if Mr. Kushi's prepared to deal with that but
.(laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: . . . Mr. Kushi, would be able to respond?
MR. KUSHI: . . . Well, yeah. . .Mr. Chairman, Member Johnson, if I understand your question
correctly--well, first of all, let me say this, you. . .unless you get into a long-term lease
situation, you cannot separate the land from the building. Okay? Uh. . .you can't say,
you know, I'll sell you the land. . .and, but I'll keep the building. You know, only if you
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do a lease, then after the term of the lease, the land. . .the building, land comes back and
you'd keep anything that's on it. Uh. . .what you're saying is that you feel that. .if Maui
Lani should sell it to the County or a nonprofit, it would not be meeting their
commitment of the 5 percent or the 20 percent affordability?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Urn. . .essentially yes, because see then we're the ones, in
essence, if we're compensating for exactly the amount of money that would have been
expended, we are actually . .(laughter). . . now taking over that responsibility. That,
that's my, you know, limited lay person's view of what we would be doing. If we
received it at a discount or the value of the land was. . .you know, included at no
additional charge--in, in other words, I think Kahului Town Terrace, which was just cited
as okay, it was valued at 18 million but it sold for 13, you know there's, there's that
differential which would otherwise had. . .it would have otherwise been expended by
whoever is developing those units in order to comply with the requirement of affordable
housing.
MR. KUSHI: Well, if, if that's the case, then I, I don't see any difference whether the County or
a nonprofit buys the property and continues to rent it out versus. . .under the original
condition. They, they could sell it at a . . .
. . . income. . .low- or low-moderate income rate. And. . .they would recoup some of
their costs-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --but I don't see a difference.
. . . See, without this project. . .without this process .. .
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: . . . they could do much more damage. I mean. . .I shouldn't say "damage", but-ALL: . .(laughter). . .
MR. KUSHI: --they could. . .I look at it as they could . . .
. . . uh. . .not be as committed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh. You see, I have, I have no problem. . .Leiane, with
you, you know, doing the project, doing a turnkey. I, I think that that is. . .is great. But I
guess what I would have to look at then in just the overall view is if . .you have a
requirement and the requirement says you built out all your market-priced homes or you
fulfilled all that. . .what my view is is that when you look at any--and there may or may
not be profit . . . (laughter). . . But when you look at the margin that you should be able to
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build within the market-priced housing, that is basically going to be used to fulfill this
requirement, to subsidize. Because when you got your original zoning, if it was Ag land,
it was valued at X number of dollars. Now when it got rezoned and entitled, that was the
giving, if you will. . .so that the amount or the value of your property appreciated
substantially. So just by even giving zoning, this is a condition that I view is attached to
zoning. So . . .
. . . I guess you know if there's other views. . .you know that that's fine, but basically my
condition Number 5 and Number 6 was to. . .do essentially what we're talking about
now, which would be enter into some kind of negotiation with the County during that
first 15 years. It could be sooner. It could be later.
MS. PACI: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But. . .at least enter into a discussion, come to terms, and
agreement. . .to either turn it over to a nonprofit, buy it. . .have some flexibility. And
that's why I drafted my condition in a little bit more broad terms. But that whatever is
negotiated as mutually agreeable and acceptable to all the parties involved. So that's just
my view, Mr. Chair. And you know if other Members have other views, that's fine, too.
But that. . .that is kind of my take--that they still have a responsibility to deliver
something of value in exchange for the original rezoning of the property.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Kushi, follow up?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair, if I may? I'm not sure it addresses Ms. Johnson's concerns, but
having heard the discussions, I have a couple things. If the, if. . .if it's a proposal where
Maui Lani conveys the land to a nonprofit and then the nonprofit through tax credits or
whatever builds the buildings and then runs it. . .that would kind of, in my mind, conflict
with the initials requirements of the Project District. Because as stated--again,
I. . .nobody of us were. . .we weren't around, but it says at least 20 percent of, of the
residential units for developments. . .for development shall be, you know, 5 percent, et
cetera. It doesn't say lots or, or units. It says units. So I, I think that, that's a house and
lot or a full on. . .apartment house. So. . .if you go that way, I'm not sure if that fulfills
the, that 5 percent. Second one is that on the proposed condition about the. . .first right of
refusal, be it with the County or a nonprofit--I would change that and couch it in terms of
a option to purchase.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Option?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. "First right of refusal" implies that there's an offer on the table. . .and we'd
have to match that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
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MR. KUSHI: An that offer may be. .not realistic. And the "option to purchase" would be
based on a appraisal. And if you don't, then they. . .then I'm assuming they could then
continue renting it or sell it.
CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh. Go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I really appreciate that, Ed. Because I think that. . .that
gives, you know, good guidance, at least where we're going. And I think that that
does. . .instead of saying, I, I guess the term that we're, you're expressing it more
appropriate. But the other thing that I think, which I discussed with Ms. Paci the other
day was that right now we're looking at less than 80 percent. And, and actually over a
period of time looking at an even greater percentage. If you utilize a, let's say, a more
open negotiation, which is kind of my thrust into this. . .discussion, if you enter into that,
it's conceivable that you could get a nonprofit entity--Lokahi or . . .
. . . Catholic Concerns of the Community, any, any other nonprofit may be able to come
in there and with the tax credits actually achieve a result that is below the 80 percent,
maybe like 50 to 60 percent. Because I know with the Front Street Apartments, tax
credits were used for that. So that's where I think we may even achieve . . . (laughter).. .
something that's even better in terms of people's income than what we're looking at,
which would be 80 to 160 percent. But I personally believe that the flexibility needs to
be there because with the market changing now and particularly the. . .the availability of
funds, the mortgage meltdown . . .(sigh). . . on the mainland, I don't know what's out
there and I, that's why I would rather than lock the developer into something, I'd rather
have that flexibility and have them enter into a negotiation. And it may be that they enter
directly into a negotiation with the nonprofit so that it's just something so that the County
agrees that yes, this is something that we support.
CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Hokama?
NOTE: Silence.

VICE-CHAR HOKAMA: . . . Chairman, I had a question, but I, this is one of the few times I
am in. . .complete agreement with Corporation Counsel Kushi . .
ALL: . .(laughter). .
VICE-CHAR HOKAMA: . . . on his reading of-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Whoa . . .(laughter). . .
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CHAIR MATEO: Oh . . .
ALL: . .(laughter). . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --condition the ordinance on compliance.
ALL: . .(laughter). . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I think Mr. Kushi is absolutely correct. And for me, Chairman, I am
ready to make a vote because I know exactly how this is gonna go.
. . . It is not for the County to satisfy conditions of zoning. To ask me, even, this
afternoon, to have the County consider fulfilling a condition of a developer's
condition . . .
. . . makes me wonder if I'm utilizing my time in this meeting appropriately.
. . . So, Chairman, when you're ready, I'm ready to vote because I've made up my mind
after this discussion.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Ms. Baisa, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, I had a sudden remembrance--you know, when you have
senior moments as to why I left here, you know, wanting to look into this. And it was
because we had this discussion and then Ms. Paci was asked if she would consider, you
know, possibly looking at having a nonprofit of somebody assume the. . .the rental
apartments after the 15-year period. And she said, yes, you know, that she'd be open to
it. And so that's why I pursued it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, additional questions or comments on. . .on Item 1 or
4? And we've also gone into 5 and 6 as well-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I was going say, yeah-COUNCIL MEMBERS: . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR MATEO: So the Chair, yeah-COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Almost 7 and 8 almost ... (inaudible)... already.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah. So 7, we're done-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I get one.
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CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just a quick comment.
. . . I attended a meeting last night at Kahekili Terrace.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And. . .you know having a nonprofit organization
manage a housing.. .not "a housing", but a project like this, I think, make good
sense. . .after hearing from the residents at Kahekili Terrace.
. . . State cannot do the job. That's for sure.
CHAIR MATEO: Amen.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But a nonprofit organization can do a job 100 percent
better. So. . .comments from last night's meeting. Thanks.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, additional comments? And. . .the
Chair is gonna, you know, we're just about there.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: There's just one more item we need to actually look at. And that's Number 8.
So at this point because--you know, we're gonna cut it, we're gonna cut it real soon and
then we're gonna just get to the beef. So any comments on any of the items we have yet
to discuss? We'll start with Ms. Johnson, and then continue with Mister-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had a question.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I had my hand up first.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Because we're looking--and, and I know that Mr. Victorino's
looking at a period beyond 15 years, going to 25 years--if you were approached, because
obviously you're not gonna be managing this yourself, that's my understanding. Is that
correct?
MS. PACI: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So if you look at some entity who approaches you
saying we will manage it, but we want to enter into a private negotiation to keep it
affordable in perpetuity--you would not decline that?
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. . . To at least enter into the discussion, where they could take it over, not only to manage
it, but perhaps to purchase it?
MS. PACI: Oh. . .we would entertain any offer. I mean, we would-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. PACI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So that doesn't preclude it. . .taking place?
MS. PACI: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, additional questions or comments on the. . .rest of the
conditions or the modifications? And I'll go back to Member Victorino.
COMMITTEE'S PROPOSED MODIFICATION NUMBER 8

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. And I, and I think. . .most of
the questions, and I, too, are ready to take a vote on it. But I wanted to mention at
Number 8, you know, this minimum of 25 years, may, keeping it on affordable housing
terms for a minimum of 25 years, I do appreciate that. Doesn't preclude us from doing
all the other things prior to that. But it just ensures that instead of 15 years, they will give
us that 25-year period so that hopefully before than we could have purchased, got a
nonprofit group, and keep it in perpetuity for. . .for our working people. So thank you,
Leiane, I do appreciate your efforts. Mr. Chair, this looks good. I'm ready to go, like
Mr. Hokama. We'll wait for your recommendations, sir.
CHAIR MATEO: Urn, Mr. Victorino, what looks good?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, Number 8.
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 'Cause you said-CHAIR MATEO: Number 8-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --that was the only one left. I thought you, that's where
you went . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, no--
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . (laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I apologize, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: No, your, your reference to Ms. Paci--because she also provided comments
on all of our modifications. So your, your. . .you're holding fast to the submission that,
that you provided to us?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That is correct. And I think Ms. Paci. . .proposed revised
affordable housing term shall be a minimum of 25 years. I'm reading from her. . .her
response to us .. .
CHAIR MATEO: That's, initially, that's what the proposal indicates. They just break it down
into a period where they're gonna provide for the first 15 years, units for those in the
80 percent and below-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: --and as of year 16, they go to the higher income brackets of the 120 up to the
160. But that still falls within the County's affordable range.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's correct.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, so in essence, she's saying that. . .the project itself does fall within
the-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR MATEO: --25 year-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twenty-five, 25 years.
CHAIR MATEO: But your, your submission. . .I think cites a little, a little more different where
you would like the initial thing to be all 25 years for the 80 percent and below. Is that
being read accurately or-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, and I think that's what Ms. Paci is, is that not what
you're referring here, Ms. Paci?
MS. PACI: No, I was just clarifying that we did commit to a 25-year affordable term.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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MS. PACI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So, so my request for the 80 percent would, would
be still the 15 year-MS. PACT: 15-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and then change-MS. PACI: --and then the-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --change at that point?
MS. PACI: And, yeah. And then the additional 10 years would be a different income bracket.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: A different income bracket?
MS. PACI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hmmm. Okay. I misunderstood your response.
MS. PACI: Sorry . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But thank you.
MS. PACI:

.(laughter). . .

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay? Mr. Molina, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Ms. Paci, this may be a dumb question
to ask, but I'm gonna ask it anyway. Just to fulfill my curiosity, what kind of interest
have you had with regards to the project? Do you have a waiting list already of folks that
have-MS. PACI: We do get-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --expressed interest?
MS. PACI: --regular calls, so we have an interest list started. But I'm not sure how many are on
the interest list.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Can you describe for us what. . .the people and what
income categories showing the most interest?
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MS. PACI: No. We, wed don't ask for that information. We've just been taking names and,
and contact information down-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Members, additional questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
COMMITTEE'S PROPOSED MODIFICATION NUMBER 1
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
. . . Uh .I'm looking at Item Number 1. And you had a proposed revision.
. . . What the Chair is calling is that the units that are affordable to families, well, the
second phase, the units that are affordable to the families earning 80 percent to 160. And
then your proposed revision is 120 to 160. . .in the second phase.
. . . Can you explain why?
MS. PACI: Yes. We're requesting that condition Number 1 remain consistent with our
application, which would be that during the second affordable term. . .term from year
16 to year 25, that the units be offered for sale or rent within the income qualifying range
of 120 percent to 160 percent of median family income. And I believe as we explained in
the last meeting, in order to balance our budget and make this project economically
viable, we needed to work within that range. And the other reason also, what we looked
at is we're hoping that this will be an incentive for people, that they'll be able to improve
their economic situation. I think one project was cited recently where a lot of people that
started off in the, the lower income ranges actually grew out of their situation where
they. . .their incomes. . .actually got better and they exceeded the income levels and they
could no longer stay in the places they were at. So hopefully that situation, which is
positive, will happen to the, the members of the community that would be staying in, in
our units also. But you know as, as we've gone through this process, we've made a lot of
compromises. We've enlarged the project. We've enlarged the size of the units. We've
made sure that every unit has two parking stalls. As you've seen today, we've added the
dual flush toilets and the. .the solar water heaters and. . .we've made a lot of
compromises. And, and I think this is the last one. And we're, we're asking for a little
bit of a compromise from the Council Members now. That's, that's where we are today.
NOTE: Silence.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: . . . And if we don't agree?
NOTE: Silence.

MS. PACI: . . . Well. . .I don't think that we'd be able to pursue this project any further than
this.
. . . We can only stuff so much into the budget. One of the, the biggest budget items that,
that we most recently gave into also was the, the maintenance and association fees. I
think there was a. . .misunderstanding there when we were reading the affordable sales
guidelines because the sales guidelines with. . .the HUD. . .breakdowns when you're
purchasing don't include like homeowner's and association fees and real property tax.
Those are excluded from the sale guidelines. But when you have rentals, they're
inclusive. And. . .so we kind of did it a little bit backwards where we kept them separate.
So after the fact, we had to shift them back into our budget without increasing the, the
rental prices. And so that's a huge number when you look at it over, you know, 15, 25
years. So I just don't think that the budget could, could really fit any more costs into it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Uh . . .
. . . so if a nonprofit organization picks up the project after the 15 th year, this thing goes
away? In other words. . .your second phase no longer applies. . .shouldn't apply?
MS. PACI: Well. . .it would still remain a deed restriction because we have to comply with that
condition. But I'm assuming that a nonprofit would probably keep it in perpetuity. So
they would far extend beyond the additional 10 years that, that we've committed to. So,
so no matter, even. . .whether it was a nonprofit or say a for-profit group purchased the
project, they would still be required to fulfill the affordable requirement for the remaining
10 years if they bought it at year 15.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Well. . .well, what I'm trying to say is that because you
have 120 to 160 after the 15 th year-MS. PACI: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --if a nonprofit group purchased the. . .the property, then
that nonprofit group will not be bind. . .by this. . .condition Number 1, rather than if, if
the nonprofit group wanna keep it at 80 to 160. . .that nonprofit could do it?
MS. PACI: . . . They could.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
MS. PACI: I don't think there's any penalty for going lower.
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CHAIR MATEO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay-MS. PACI: No?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Corporation Counsel?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Kushi, could you respond to Mr. Pontanilla's query?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. . .I guess the condition Number 1 is. . .describing the second phase of your
rental, or sale period. Yeah?
MS. PACI: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: And that was intended to be to individuals at these income groups. Now. . .if a
entity buys the whole project, then that really satisfies this condition. . .assuming that the
entity will then keep it, at least for the next 15 years or in perpetuity, or the next 10 years
or in perpetuity at perhaps, maybe lower than 160 percent. Urn. . .Mr. Chair, if I
may. . .there was discussion about the option to purchase?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: If . . .
. . . as long as Maui Lani builds the project, land and units and then runs it at the. . .first
16 years or first 15 years--I, I get confused--and then provides an option for the County
to buy it. . .and turn it over to a nonprofit, perhaps. . .on a back-to-back escrow kind of
deal, we're not using our money but we're using the County's power. . .I mean, County's
right and it shouldn't be mutually agreed. It should be a right to buy it. And then we
turn around and either give a grant to a nonprofit or have the nonprofit buy it from us,
then it would fit the scheme, I believe. And then you could achieve your. . .purposes of
keeping it long-term rentals or in perpetuity. Because if. . .and if we don't exercise that
right, then the question--what happens? They could continue renting it at the stated
income ranges or they could sell it. . .to income buyers. If they do sell it, they have to
condominium, condominiumize it. You know? That, that's another step. Yeah? I'm not
sure if they wanna do that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: . . . Thank you, Chair Thank you, Corporation Counsel.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, additional questions for either
Corporation Counsel, the Department, or the Applicant?
NOTE: Silence.

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 18, 2007

CHAIR MATEO: . . . Seeing none--uh, go ahead, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, this is just a question for Vanessa because I don't have it in
front of me. The 120 percent of median income currently. . .and the 160 percent--what is
that. . .currently? .(laughter). . . I'm just curious because I know it's quite a bit of
money.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. . .Ms. Medeiros?
MS. MEDEIROS: Are you asking about the income limits or the rental?
Just.. .because that's the way that it's
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
stated--a. . .80 percent. . .it's 80 percent to a 160 percent of median family income, I
guess it would be. Then after the 15 years, it goes 120 to 160. And I just, in today's real
dollars, I wanted . . .
MS. MEDEIROS: Okay, so base-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . . just fix what that was.
MS. MEDEIROS: Based on the. . .the typical is a family of 4.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. MEDEIROS: Okay, so in the 120. . .was it, the 80 percent range?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Actually, 120 because-MS. MEDEIROS: 120 percent? For a family of four, 120 percent, the median income would be
83,880 dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And that's at today's market. And then what would
the 160 percent be?
MS. MEDEIROS: Um, the . . . (end of tape, start 2A). . . 160 percent would be 111,840 dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . .(sigh). . . Okay.
CHAIR MATEO: And the 80 percent?
MS. MEDEIROS: Uh-CHAIR MATEO: We have a--
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: --idea-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Comparison.
CHAIR MATEO: --of the . .(inaudible). . .
MS. MEDEIROS: The 80 percent . . .
. . . range is 55,920.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So you're looking at almost double in the 100--well,
it is double in the 160 percent bracket. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, additional questions for any of the three components?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Recommendation, Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Molina, prior to my recommendation, the Chair is gonna. . .gonna, we're
gonna have our afternoon break so the Chair can compile it. And I will present it to the
Members in a few minutes and we can discuss it and then take action on those
recommendations. So the Chair will take a 15-minute recess. Policy Committee will
stand in recess for 15 minutes . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

2:39 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:59 p.m.

CHAIR MATEO: . . . (gavel). . . Meeting of the Policy Committee for September 18, 2007 will
reconvene. Members, we had disseminated the proposed modifications for the Maui Lani
project, 201H-38 project. Please, you've had the opportunity to review them, the five
modifications that are listed. The first, that any required maintenance, homeowners'
association, community association, and similar fees shall be considered as part of the
base rent.
. . . Number 2, that the project consist of 60 two-bedroom units and 12 three-bedroom
units. Number 3, that all units have low-flow dual flush toilet facilities and solar water
heaters. Four, the County shall have an option to purchase during the first 15-year
affordable rental period at fair market value. And lastly, Number 5, in the event that the
County does not exercise its option to purchase, the end, the second phase of the project
must be comprised of units that are affordable to families earning less than 160 percent of
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the median income, with 50 percent of the units staying affordable to families earning
below 80 percent of the median income. Members, the last item we were discussing prior
to the break is Number 5. Members, we also have an additional recommendation from
Mr. Hokama. So I will, at this time, turn the, the floor over to Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. . .so very much, and thank you for
your. . .proposed modifications for the application. I would just say, Mr. Chairman,
that. . .upon listening to comments by the Committee as well as Mr. Kushi as Corporation
Counsel this afternoon, I would say that I could support Number 4, point 4 on your list if
it said that the County shall have a right to purchase during the first 15-year affordable
rental period at an agreed upon price.
NOTE: Silence.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . Which means that if both parties agreed to a negotiated
agreed-upon price, that that should be satisfactory. And 5. . .I would also, again, insert or
change the word "option" to write that in the even that the County does not exercise its
right to purchase. I think it would be more appropriate.
. . . But, Mr. Chairman, I think you have provided your Committee a . . .
. . . proposal that I can be supportive. If the Committee chooses not to, as well as the
Applicant chooses not to move this forward, then I would offer this as another way to
look at this project since it is a. . .our continued intent to provide constructed affordable
units to our residents. And that would be. . .and I base this upon the comments by the
Applicant, Members, that this should be viewed as a stand-alone. And of course you
know I have an issue with that. But if you wanna us view it as a stand-alone project, then
I would say I could agree to the project as submitted, but in no way does this meet the
5 percent. . .affordable condition of zoning approval. They still owe us 5 percent. And I
could agree to that.
NOTE: Silence.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause if they wanna view this as stand-alone, that's fine with me.
This was, always has been a part of a total, entire project. And to come and tell me now
this stands by itself...is
.is like smacking me on the head and telling me if he, that the
County cannot view this and we, they think we have forgotten our institutional
. . .(inaudible). . . knowledge of this project. . .from the days of A&B's proposal. So if
you wanna do business in this County. . .we've come a long way to learning. . .from
taking developers' verbal agreements and have nonconstruction of affordable units still
owed this citizenry and this County. So that would be . . .
. . . my contribution to the Committee's discussion, Chairman. Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Mr. Victorino, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair, you know. . .I, too, accept and. . .will
support your proposal. But will the Applicant support this? And I guess that's the
question I'd like to ask of them--with these changes that Mr. Hokama has just provided
us, would the Applicant be agreeable to that?
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that's the question I have for you to ask the Applicant,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh. Thank you. And just for clarification purpose, at this point it has
nothing to do with the Applicant. At this point, it is this body's responsibility to come up
with, or we're charged with the modifications as we think appropriate. Whether the
Applicant is able to do it or not, it is really their ability to make that determination. The
intent of the Chair when we. . .complete reviewing the modifications, is the Chair is
ready to recommend with the second resolution, approval with modifications. We are
letting the developer or the Applicant know that we support the project, we need the
project. But in order for the project to move forward to meet the needs that we've
recognized, then we feel that these modifications are very much a part of what needs to
be complied with. This project does not have to comply with the Residential Workforce
Housing Policy. This project is exempt. So the option is, is the developers. We're just,
we're just letting them know that we think these components are necessary. And we have
heard from the developer just a few minutes before break--the item or the issue regarding
the 80 percent was one that we've already heard the developer say that would be too
difficult to pencil in. The option is not ours. The option is the developer's or the
Applicant at this point. So the Chair you know, Mr. Victorino, will not be asking the
Applicant at this point. Thank you, though.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I just wanted clarification on that
matter. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh. Thank you. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I think with the wording that was proposed by
Chair Hokama, I have no problem with moving forward with, you know, a right to
purchase and an agreed upon price. I think that's basically where our conversation has
been going and. . .then. . .in, in that respect I think that it will be our desire to do
whatever we have to do to support the Administration at whatever time or an outside
entity to actually enter into some kind of an agreement so that. . .you know, the other
issues that are raised by the developer will hopefully become non issues.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Staff, we were able to pick up the. . .language that
Mr. Hokama provided?
NOTE: Staff nodded agreement.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Mr. Pontanilla, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Chair I'm gonna be supporting your proposal
for the modification for Maui Lani, and I await your recommendation.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, additional. . .additional comments? If
not, the Chair's recommendation is to approve the resolution entitled: approving with
modifications the Maui Lani Site 6D Affordable Housing Project pursuant to
Section 201H-38, Hawaii Revised Statutes, as revised.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
CHAIR MATEO: Comes with the Attachment "1".
COUNCILMEMBER : Second.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. . .Pontanilla--before we accept a motion, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, just point of clarification, Mr. Chair. So Number 4 on your modifications-CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --it will just basically say shall have the right instead of the option?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: That's correct.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Five.
MR. KUSHI: Well, okay. . .to purchase the project. . .at a mutually agreeable price, and strike
all. . .strike the reference to fair market value?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
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CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. And Number 5 would be. . .is it the intent that if we don't exercise our
right or option to purchase, then the units, that the project can still continue either in
rentals or sales?
CHAIR MATEO: Correct.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. Urn. . .then I have some. . .nonsubstantive changes for it . . . (inaudible)-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you-MR. KUSHI: --your Staff.
CHAIR MATEO: --please go ahead before we, again ask for a motion.
MS. REVELS: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
MS. REVELS: In Number 4, I did not have mutually agreed upon. Is that what you wanted? I
just had at an agreed upon price.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: . . .(inaudible). . . agree with that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: . . .(inaudible). . .
MS. REVELS: You want mutually agreed upon?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm not gonna fight about some . . .
COUNCILMEMBER

: . . .(inaudible). . .

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . nonsubstantive changes, Chairman. You know, style and. . .edit,
we leave for the professional staff to take care the needs of the Committee. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Okay?
. . . Members, again, the, the Chair's motion as read, if we can have a motion on it again?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
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CHAIR MATEO: Been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: --by Mr. Victorino. Members, discussion?
. . . Hearing none, call for the question. All those in favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
. . . Thank you very much. Motion carries--eight "ayes"; one "excused", Ms. Anderson.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Baisa, Johnson, Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla,
Victorino, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Anderson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution with modifications, as
revised.

CHAIR MATEO: Members, thank you very much for helping us get through item one for the
Policy. . .Mr.-MR. KUSHI: Yeah-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, excuse me. Clarification, again--these proposed modifications are in
addition to the requested exemptions as submitted originally?
CHAIR MATEO: . . . Yes.
MR. KUSHI: Okay.
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NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR MATEO: . . . Additional. . .additional items, Corp. Counsel?
MR. KUSHI: No. No.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Did this include the filing?
CHAIR MATEO: Uh. . .no, it does not. It will not.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR MATEO: The items [sic] all stay open.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Members, we're gonna move on to the next item on our
agenda. And with that movement, we will be having the carousel.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: We. . .we'll be having a change of Corporation Counsel.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(inaudible). . .
NOTE: Pause.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: . . . Are we, we're not in recess?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: We're not in recess.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, no?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, the, the next Policy we're gonna be getting into is POL-5(1),
special counsel authorization. This is in regards to the Trinidad K. Alconcel, et al. versus
County of Maui, Civil Number CV05-00280 and Jack Henry Williams, Jr., et al. versus
County of Maui, Civil Number CV05-00278.
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ITEM NO. 5(1):

SPECIAL COUNSEL AUTHORIZATION (TRINIDAD K. ALCONCEL,
ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, CIVIL NO. CV05-00280 SPK BMK; AND
JACK HENRY WILLIAMS, JR., ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, CIVIL
NO. CV05-00278 DAE LEK) (C.C. No. 07-12)

CHAIR MATEO: The Committee is in receipt of two communications from the Corporation
Counsel, dated August 29 th , 2007, requesting consideration of two resolutions. One,
authorizing additional compensation for special counsel, Marr Hipp Jones and Wang, in
Trinidad K. Alconcel versus the County of Maui. And Deputy Corporation Counsel
Cheryl Tipton will be providing the Committee an update. And please be aware that
there is this possibility of executive session and. . .of course, should the Members feel the
need to convene.
. . . At this point, the Chair will ask Ms. Tipton to provide us the update and the added
information. Ms. Tipton?
MS. TIPTON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning. Good afternoon, Council Members. The
proposed settlement of the FLSA claims, which has been approved by this Council-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. TIPTON: Sorry, I'll start again.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. TIPTON: Thank you. The proposed settlement of the FLSA claims in these two lawsuits is
being. . .which has been previously approved by you, is progressing. . .and is ready to be
placed on the court's docket for final approval. We've. . .obtained almost all of the
signatures of the individual plaintiffs--that's over 200. Getting the signatures and
completing the paperwork for the settlement has taken a little more time than we
originally projected when additional funds were last requested by. . .by us for outside
counsel. Therefore, we're asking additional funds of 25,000 dollars for each of the two
lawsuits to complete the court hearing, the final paperwork, as well as review of the
directives that have been drafted for the Departments to correct the issues that were
brought up in these lawsuits. We've gotta. . .the Police Department has already drafted
quite a few that we have to review. And we're also gonna be helping Fire Department
address new directives for their. . .their work. Since. . .this is still a settlement that hasn't
been approved by the court, it, any discussion of the actual settlement itself would have
to be in executive session since it is confidential. But I'm hoping since we're only here
to discuss the additional funding, that we won't need to go into executive session.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tipton. Members, the floor open for discussion.
Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes .. .
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. . . Cheryl, with the monies that, if . .you know this is approved, that would be coming
from our self-insurance fund?
MS. TIPTON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you-VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR MATEO: --Ms. Johnson. Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . Ms. Tipton, you know, we, we receive from Department of
Finance to the Council reports of the various payouts on the claims and settlements that
the County. . .or the Council has authorized for settlement. And my understanding is we
already processed and filed those communications that dealt with this case. So you're
telling us this afternoon there is still outstanding points in the case left?
. . . And those-CHAIR MATEO: Ms.-VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --reports that we receive from Finance regarding the payouts of the
settlement. . .is still not complete?
MS. TIPTON: There haven't been any payouts in--if I'm understanding your question correctly
in this particular case. We're still working on the settlement.
NOTE: Silence.

MS. TIPTON: . . . And it has to be approved by the court. So we have all the documents. And
we fought, we. . .we've been working on getting all the signatures of the 200-plus
individual plaintiffs.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So the thing that Council received about a month ago was for the
first case. . .from Finance Department?
MS. TIPTON: The County has been paying out on the very first case. It was a four-payment
provision for settlement. It's due usually at the beginning of the year. And we have one
more payment, of the four payments, due.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Just so we're clear, "beginning of the year" to you is the calendar
year or the fiscal year?
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MS. TIPTON: Yes. . .yes, I'm sorry, the beginning of the, it, the payments are usually made in
January of each year for the original lawsuit which was Kahoohanohano versus County
of Maui. We have not made any payouts in the second-VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: This-MS. TIPTON: --suit. And there, the reason there were two resolutions is that they started as two
different lawsuits, but we're settling them as a joint settlement. We're not making
distinctions between. . .the two suits for settlement purposes. But for outside counsel
purposes, we still keep 'em split.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, just. . .a follow-up, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So, so this Committee is clear, Ms. Tipton. . .you told us that the
additional request of funds for special counsel is to finish up certain things that the court
is requiring the County to provide?
MS. TIPTON: Well, that, that's the way the court, I mean, we have to get the settlement
approved. That's a requirement of the rules.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: No, but you showed us a document that Police had prepared for-MS. TIPTON: Oh . . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --for review-MS. TIPTON: These are directives to address the issues that were brought up in the lawsuit, and
we're trying to take corrective measures to assure that we're in a good position that it
never happens again.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MS. TIPTON: The court is not requiring us to do this part. We're doing it out of our own
wisdom.
. . . Hopefully.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: But you need special counsel to review this-MS. TIPTON: Well, they're, they are the experts on, in this area of law. It's a very specialized
part. I will be helping them, but we would like to be able to question and ask them if we
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have any. . .any questions. The Police has actually drafted this part. So. . .and we, we're
hoping to do the same for the Fire Department as well.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Just two quick follow-ups with, with that response you gave
my previous question. One, was this also done as part of the settlement of the first
lawsuit or that, nothing was done after that?
MS. TIPTON: We, we met with the Departments, but the directives weren't actually done. As
you may, may recall, it happened pretty quickly after the first one was settled. So we've
been. . .you know. . .making changes. But also this time we've got it down in writing.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Would this be considered a General Order within the Police
Department?
MS. TIPTON: Yes, it'll be some General Orders. That's the plan--to. . .change and to add to the
General Orders.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Does the Police Commission participate in the formulation of these
General Orders?
MS. TIPTON: I'm. . .I'm not sure if they have to ultimately adopt them. I can check on that and
get back to you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I'm just wondering whether or not they, they had a role to play
that the Charter places upon them since they have the oversight of the Chief .. .
MS. TIPTON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . and the Department regarding complaints and violations. So. .
was wondering if you could. . .well, regardless, Ms. Tipton, I, I think it would be
appropriate in a manner of communication satisfactory to the Chairman. But I think this
Committee should know whether or not there was any involvement with our
Commissioners in the formulation of General Orders.
MS. TIPTON: I will check on that and respond to the Chair
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, additional questions? Mr. Molina,
followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman. First of all, for me, I have no
need to go into executive session. Just one quick, basic question for Ms. Tipton. Now,
the 25,000 as it says in the resolution is to approve settle, to approve settlement and for
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other work to complete the case. Are you able to just give us a general description of
what that other work is?
MS. TIPTON: Right. It, it's. . .to finish up the orders for the court to look at and to approve to
go to the hearings, to review these directives, or answer questions relating to the review
and approval of the directives that have been drafted. We're just trying to project out
enough that this is it, we're done with having to come back.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Good. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. The monies that are being asked are for
both resolutions or. . .each of 'em got their own 25,000 attached to that?
MS. TIPTON: Each of them has 25, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And the total amount that I see in both . .(laughter). . .
resolutions as far as what is gonna be expended are. . .for each of these resolution?
MS. TIPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, Mr. Pontanilla, thank you very much. You didn't wanna indicate the
number, but for each of the two, each is 525,000 dollars each.
MS. TIPTON: Yes. It is true.
CHAIR MATEO: So it, it is, it is a large amount. So I'm hope, I'm gonna hold Ms. Tipton, you
know when she said this is. . .this is it . . . (laughter).. .
ALL: . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: . . . this will close the case . . . (laughter). . . so I'm hoping, Ms. Tipton, that-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: --we will see closure to, to this. . .this ongoing saga.
MS. TIPTON: Yes. I, I am trying my best to assure you of that. It's difficult 'cause we don't
have a record of having dealt with kind of class--even though this is under true class
action . . .
CHAIR MATEO: Yes.
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MS. TIPTON: . . .we don't have a real record to rely on to see how these really progress. But I
believe in our best estimates and projections, this will be sufficient.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tipton. Members, additional questions for Corporation
Counsel? Seeing. . .seeing. . .none, there is. . .no request on the floor for Corp., for
executive session. At this point, the Chair is ready to recommend the adoption of both
resolutions. One, authorizing additional compensation for special counsel Man Hipp
Jones and Wang in Trinidad K. Alconcel, et al. versus County of Maui, Hawaii, Civil
Number CVO5-00280, as well as the adoption of the resolution entitled authorizing
additional compensation for special counsel Man Hipp Jones and Wang in
Jack Henry Williams, Jr., et al. versus County of Maui, Hawaii, Civil
Number CVOS -00287.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: Been moved by Ms. Johnson, second by Mr. Medeiros? Any discussion?
. . . Hearing none, Members, we'll call for the question. All those in favor, signify by
saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
. . . Thank you very much. Motion is carried--eight "ayes"; one "excused, Ms. Anderson.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Baisa, Johnson, Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla,
Victorino, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Anderson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolutions.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, thank you very much. Ms. Tipton, thank you very much.
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MS. TIPTON: Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: We're gonna move on to the next item on our agenda, POL-1(3).
. . . And we will have changes. . .that will be occurring. POL-1(3) is settlement
authorization of claim and lawsuit, Lynn Potratz, et al. versus County of Maui et al., Civil
Number 04-1-0390(3).
ITEM NO. 1(3): SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS

(LYNN S. POTRATZ, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL
NO. 04-1-0390(3)) (C.C. No. 07-11)

CHAIR MATEO: Members, the complaint alleges general and special damages arising from
injuries sustained on September 27 th , 2002 in a Pukalani field where Ms. Potratz
allegedly stepped in a hole lined with PVC pipe and injured herself. Council approved a
proposed settlement in the case for 10,000 dollars with the adoption of Resolution 07-46.
Today, Deputy Corporation Counsel. . .Laureen Martin will provide the Committee with
an update and a proposal. In addition, executive session is also being requested by
Ms. Martin. Ms. Martin, the floor is yours.
MS. MARTIN: Thank you, Chairman Mateo. Lynn Potratz filed a lawsuit, alleging that she cut
her leg after leaving the Pukalani tennis court on September 27 th , 2002. Ms. Potratz
alleges that while walking to her car, she stepped into an uncovered pipe. The pipe is
approximately six inches in diameter and one foot deep. The pipe surrounded a water
valve which was placed in the ground when the Pukalani pool was constructed. The pipe
had a cover on it, however, at some point it was removed. It is unknown how long the
cover was missing prior to the incident. This case has gone through CAAP, the Court
Annexed Arbitration Program, which is a mandatory non-binding arbitration program.
And the arbitrator awarded approximately 16,000 dollars in damages. If a jury awards
11,000 dollars or more, the Plaintiff will likely be entitled to receive 15,000 dollars in
attorney's fees, plus cost. In April 2007, Council authorized 10,000 dollars in order to
resolve this matter. That offer was rejected by the Plaintiffs. A settlement conference
was subsequently held with Judge Cardoza, and the Plaintiffs have indicated they will
now. . .now accept 11,000 dollars. It is recommended that Council authorize an
additional 1,000 dollars. . .for a total settlement of 11,000 dollars. Since this matter has
previously been considered by Council, I do not believe executive session is necessary.
However, if Council requests additional information regarding medical condition of the
Plaintiff or strategy in this case, executive session would be necessary.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Martin. Members, floor open for questions for Ms. Martin.
. .. Seeing none, Ms. . .Ms. Martin, the additional 1,000 dollars, that was an actual
number requested or. . .1 mean, how, how was it. . .how did it come about?

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 18, 2007

MS. MARTIN: The Plaintiffs came in with a written demand of 25,000. And what's typical in a
settlement conference is the Judge will meet with the parties separately. And so I'm not
sure how the Judge convinced the Plaintiffs that amount, but when we came back in, that,
that was the amount they were willing to take.
CHAIR MATEO: And. . .at this point, then, that 1,000 dollars more, that total 11,000 dollars,
this would be a wash to this?
MS. MARTIN: It would end the case-CHAIR MATEO: It would end this?
MS. MARTIN: --for this incident.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Members, additional questions . .(laughter). . . for
Ms. Martin?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Recommendation, sir?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, since there is no request for executive. . .session, the
Chair recommends the. . .the adoption of the resolution entitled: authorizing settlement
of Lynn S. Potratz, et al. versus County of Maui, et al., Civil Number 04-1-03903.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: Been moved by Mr. Victorino, second by Mr. Pontanilla. Members,
discussion?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. . .Mr. Hokama, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman I I'm hoping you have the votes because I feel to
vote "no" on this. . .as a matter of principle.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . (laughter).. .
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I have my doubts upon the sincerity of. . .the offer of 11,000 from
the other side of the aisle on this one. And so. . .I'm doing this more of a demonstration
that this is not a unanimous decision. Because obviously. . .25, 10, and 11. . .makes me
very . . .
NOTE: Silence.

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . Well, it's not for public record what I wanna say, so-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . (laughter). . .
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(laughter). . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair
CHAIR MATEO: . .(laughter). . . Mr. Hokama, you can put it in writing and send it to the
Chair . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: . (laughter). . .
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, the Chair will call for the question. All
those in favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; one "no", Mr. Hokama; one
"excused", Ms. Anderson.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Baisa, Johnson, Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla,
Victorino, and Chair Mateo.
NOES: Vice-Chair Hokama.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Anderson.
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MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. We're gonna move on to the next--and . . . (end of
tape, start 2B). . . POL-1(10), settlement authorization of claims and lawsuits,
George Gomes versus County of Maui, Department of Parks and Recreation, Case
Number 7-99-03478.
ITEM NO. 1(10): SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(GEORGE GOMES V. COUNTY OF MAUI, DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND
RECREATION, CASE NO. 7-99-03478) (C.C. No. 07-11)

CHAIR MATEO: The Corporation Counsel, again, is Ms. Martin. And the Chair would turn
over this time to her. Ms. Martin?
MS. MARTIN: Thank you, Chairman Mateo. This is a worker's compensation claim
arise. . .arising out of work-related injuries sustained on October 18, 1999. This injury
occurred while cleaning a restroom. I am requesting executive session in order to discuss
medical and personnel issues.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, questions for Corp. Counsel? There is a request for
executive session so we can discuss. . .discuss medical injuries and issues.
. . . If there's no more questions for Corporation Counsel, Members. . .pursuant to
Section 92-5(a)(4), Hawaii Revised Statutes, it's anticipated to consult with legal counsel
on questions and issues pertaining to the powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and
liabilities of the County, the Council, and the Committee; and Section 92-5(a)(8), Hawaii
Revised Statutes, to deliberate or make decisions upon a matter that requires the
consideration of information that must be kept confidential pursuant to State or Federal
law, or a court order. The Chair will entertain a motion for executive session.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Victorino. Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: . . . (inaudible).. .
CHAIR MATEO: Hearing none, Members, call for the question. All those in favor, signify by
saying "aye"
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR MATEO: . . . Opposed? Thank you very much.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Baisa, Johnson, Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla,
Victorino, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Anderson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVE; RECESS Open Session and CONVENE Executive
Session.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, the Chair will need at least five minutes of time to prepare the
Chambers for executive session. So at this time, we'll take a five-minute recess. The
Policy Committee will stand in recess . . . (gavel).. .
RECESS:

3:32 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:56 p.m.

CHAIR MATEO: . . . (gavel). . . Policy Committee meeting for September 18, 2007 will
reconvene. Members, any questions for Corporation Counsel or the Chair?
. . . Hearing none, Members, the Chair is ready for his recommendation. And the Chair
would recommend the adoption of the proposed resolution entitled: authorizing
settlement of George Gomes versus the County of Maui, Department of Parks and
Recreation, Case Number 7-99-03478.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: Been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina. Any discussion?
. . . Hearing none, call for the question. Members, all. . .all in favor signify by saying
"aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
. . . Thank you, Members, motion is carried--eight "ayes" and one "excused",
Ms. Anderson.
AYES: Councilmembers Baisa, Johnson, Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla,
Victorino, Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.

VOTE:

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Anderson.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
CHAIR MATEO: Are there any announcements, Members?
. . . Seeing none, the Chair would like to thank all of you. We. . .we got. . .we got
through this on time. Thank you very much for your diligence and your hard work. The
Policy meeting for September 18 th , 2007 is adjourned . . . (gavel).. .

ADJOURN: 3:58 p.m.
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